RT HON OWEN PATERSON MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Sarah Pimlott Clerk to Woore Parish Council North Barn, Church House Farm Coole Lane, Nantwich Cheshire CW5 8AB

6th July 2017

Further to my letter 3rd July, I had a meeting today with a representative from HS2.

Again, I am sorry that I am unable to attend your meeting of the Woore Parish Council on 10th July due to parliamentary business.

I suggested that we have another meeting with Woore Parish Council and local residents with HS2 representatives in mid-August, so that they can come back and reply to all the questions that you put to them on Monday.

I also plan to meet the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Rail, Accessibility and HS2, Paul Maynard, to update him on my constituents' concerns.

In the meantime, I have forwarded copies of my constituents' letters to the Chairman of HS2 to ask for his comments. As previously suggested, I welcome correspondence from you and my constituents. I look forward to hearing about the meeting on 10th July and meeting you in mid-August.

Yours sincerely,

The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP